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SNAPSHOTS IN TIME

Floodings on the streams and rivers
of Temecula Valley have occurred
several times since the 1880s. One
such flood was witnessed in 1916 by a
teenage boy whose family farm was
located on Temecula Creek about 12
miles west of Oak Glen, on what is
now Hwy 79S. Provided for us by his
sister, Jewell Roberd, we share a
first-hand account of the storm from
Vollie Tripp’s diary.

Memoirs: The Series

The measure of great souls is often
in the doing of ordinary things with
vnusual patience and persistence.
Coping with obstacles  without
collapsing was stock-in-trade for
the heroine of our current series.

In this issue, we move quickly over
several trying situations in the later
years of Mary Jane Welty’s life (as
well as several joyous marriages
and family reunions). As we end,
we learn of brother-in-law Joe
Welty’s very deep life long
affection for Mary Jane Singleton
Welty, Pioneer, 1841 - 1937.
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Member Pamela Voit has been
appointed to serve on the Board of
Directors. Pamela is active in
community nonprofit organizations as
well as the Temecula Chamber of
Commerce. Welcome, Pamela!

Member Dennis Gallagher has been
appointed to an off-board position as
coordinator of Eagle Scout and other
youth projects for the Society. We
are happy to welcome, Dennis, who's
background and experience we can
draw upon.

Over the last three months, the Board
has heard presentations regarding
various  preservation or restoration
projects possible within Temecula
Valley. With each presentation we
hear more about the events and the
people who shaped this region. As
this “historical inventory” increases,
the Board is faced with tougher and
tougher decisions.

Should we commemorate these sites
with plaques? Should we volunteer to
provide time or material? Should we
offer to help obtain state or national
registery status? The answers, of
course, lie with an introspective look
at our available resources. Do we
have the manpower? Do we have the
money? What should our priorities
be? Can we sustain a project if we
undertake it?

Members can be heard and are
welcome to attend Board meetings.
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